Bosham Parish Council                

Village Amenities Committee

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 

7th June 2017 at 7.30 pm at the Bosham Centre, Recreation Ground
Present:
Mrs J Copsey (Chair), Mr J Holloway & Mrs G Powell 
In attendance:
Miss Lisa Roberts [Clerk to the Council/RFO].
	VA18/01
VA18/02


	Appoint a Chair
Cllr Powell nominated Cllr Copsey as Chair, Cllr Holloway Seconded; AGREED unanimously 

To receive apologies for absence
Cllrs Fulford & Pexton sent their apologies.

 
	

	VA18/03


	Declarations of Interest
None.

	

	VA18/04


	Questions from Members of the Public Present (limited to 10 minutes)

None.
	

	VA18/05


	Minutes of the last meeting held 21st December 2016
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Minutes, and the Chairman was authorised to sign them as an accurate record of the meeting with the addition of the word  “wall”  at  Min Ref: VA17/4.2

	LR

	VA18/06

VA18/06.1

VA18/06.2
VA18/06.3
VA18/06.4

	Litter, Village Bins and Recycling- consider any matters arising
The annual Ditch tidy was successfully carried out on 11/04/17 (risk assessment attached).  There was a good turnout of six councillors to accompany the Litter Warden and her husband.

Letters have been sent to residents of North road regarding CDC’s decision not to re-instate the smaller bin lorries to collect from the rear of the properties.  However, the residents are also reminded that they are allowed to leave out black bin sacks in front of their houses on the day of collection. MINUTE CLOSED
It was NOTED that CDC has placed notices on the Bosham car park bins to remind people that these are not for domestic waste. 
The Hospice has given notice that will no longer provide paper recycling bins in Bosham car park from the end of June.  This is no longer cost effective and residents are urged to recycle via the red CDC bins. 

	

	VA18/07
VA18/07.1

VA18/07.2
VA18/07.3

	Flood/water/stream - consider any matters arising
Cllr Holloway met Dawn Brinkman, BT and WSCC at 10am on Monday 6th March.  It was agreed that the pole is not damaging the culvert and if it were to be moved it would be at a cost of approx. £2,000.  BT is a business and must charge for such a service.
WSCC Highways said they would ask the legal team to provide Mrs Scott with a definitive answer as to the ownership and boundaries of the ditch. This would assist possible dredging and digging projects.  However Mrs Scott  would still have concerns with:
1. If a ditch was dug around/behind the pole and it was damaged or the soil eroded and the pole fell over who would be responsible?
2. In order to keep the ditch far enough from the pole and wide enough it was suggested taking the bank back six meters into the Brinkman field, which they are not prepared to do.
The committee AGREED that we would have to monitor the flooding at this point and alert WSCC as soon as problems occur to gain their assistance in resolving any ongoing problems.
The Clerk has obtained the Quay Office number from Burhill as the contact for the Flood prevention strategy – now updated. MINUTE CLOSED
The Clerk has written to Mr Bentall regarding clearing the Ditches from Hartfield South to the Corner to Taylors and Hoe Lane.
	

	VA18/08
VA18/08.1
VA18/08.2


	Old Bridge & Quay Meadows - consider any matters arising
Understand that National Trust have looked at the trees behind the war memorial and sent the following report:
“…are keen to remove the lowest branches in order to give a bit more space to the memorial in the short term.

The longer term solution is obviously a bit more of a big deal as it means the removal of some of the trees.  After having had a good look at the trees, I am erring on the side of removing a fair few of them, the Sycamore and Holm oak are both liable to grow to quite a size and the Elm will likely fall to Dutch Elm disease before long.  I would like to remove a number and replant with smaller growing native species which will provide some biodiversity benefit too, such as Field maple, Hawthorn and Blackthorn.  

This will obviously require planning approval…and I would aim to get planning in place in late summer with work then ready to happen in autumn/winter.  

Currently the only thing I am in two minds about is regarding the willow near the bridge.  I personally believe that it should be coppiced due to its size and impact on the bridge/bench etc, however I am aware that this may be quite a shock to the local community.”
It was AGREED that the parish would support a planning application in principle for both projects and would be guided by CDC’s Tree Officer recommendations.
A section of the War memorial wall has collapsed at the back, on the left hand side.  It was AGREED that the clerk would get quotes to be considered by the committee via e-mail for the work to be done over the summer.

	LR

LR

	VA18/09
VA18/09.1
VA18/09.2

VA18/09.3

VA18/09.4

VA18/09.5
	  Highways and Footpaths
Millstream Wall has now been fixed.  MINUTE CLOSED
A resident reported the footpath that runs North East from Broadbridge Mill onto Station Road to be overgrown.  The Clerk has passed this onto WSSC Highways to attend during their summer program, or confirm who the footpath belongs to.
It was NOTED that the piece of land by Morten Road has now been adopted and tidied up; the tree removed and a car is parked there (Min Ref: VA17/45.2) MINUTE CLOSED. 
It was AGREED that the Clerk would write to residents of Old Town Hall, The Trippet and Stokes, Bosham Lane to ask them to cut back their vegetation to the boundary of their properties.
Main stanchions for the highway A259 sign towards Portsmouth off the Swan roundabout are corroded and looks to be in a dangerous condition.  The Clerk to report to Highways.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
	LR

LR

	VA18/10
VA18/10.1
VA18/10.2

VA18/10.2.1
VA18/10.2.2

VA18/10.3
VA18/10.4


	Bus Shelters/Benches/Notice Boards/Telephone Box
Bus Shelters

It was AGREED that the Clerk arrange for the shelters to be jet washed.
Benches 
WSCC has confirmed that they do not own the land opposite Prospect Cottage and thus have not given a license, but they have not yet responded to the question of whether they would be prepared to adopt the land or not.  It was AGREED that Cllr Copsey and the Clerk would write to the Grindle’s to update them of the situation and propose a formal license agreement of the lifetime of the Hector bench.  In the meantime a letter will be sent to Mrs Morgan explaining the situation and offering a plague on the Parish Bench on Shore Road.
The Clerk and Cllr Copsey carried out the bench audit on 30th May.  All of the benches were in fair to good condition but seven of them require cutting back of vegetation to the surrounding area and a good scrub wash.  It was AGREED that Clean with E’s would do the work for £400.
Notice Boards

The Clerk and Cllr Copsey conducted a spring clean of the notice boards on 30th May.  All are in good condition but there is a tree branch resting heavily on the board outside the Berkeley Arms.  It was AGREED that Clerk would ask the Berkeley Arms if they would allow us to cut the limb to relieve the pressure.
Telephone Box
Nothing to report


	LR

JC

LR

LR



	VA18/11

	Risk Assessment

The committee have considered the risk to council assets and public health and safety; and have taken action by writing to owners of properties who may cause obstruction to the highway and watercourses.  The bench and asset audit showed low level risk.

	

	VA18/12
	To note the date of the next Village Amenities meeting Wednesday 27th September 2017
	


The meeting finished at 20.23 pm
Signed________________________________

Date______________________

Chairman
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